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Presidents Report 

December 2024 

The clubs Planning Meeting for 2025 was successful and it will be an exciting year. 
Proposed Sanctioned events for 2025: 

Jan – Detroit Parade Company             July 20th – Annual Picnic 

Feb - Ray Swetman – Historical             Aug 10th – Pre-Dream Cruise 

March – Pontiac Transportation Museum Sept 14th – All T-Bird Day 

April – Detroit Train Station   Oct19th – Hines Cider Cruise 

May – Spring Dust Off     Nov. 8th – 2026 Planning Meeting 

June – Edsel Ford House   Dec 7th – Annual Christmas Party 

Proposed – Non-sanctioned Events for 2025 

Motor Muster, Eye on Design, Ice Cream Social, Troy Traffic Jam, Hines Cruise, Bakers Car 
Show, T-Bird Appreciation Day 

This is my last Presidents Report.  I have enjoyed being your president for the past 8 years 
it was very rewarding experience.  I have met and became friends with so many wonderful 
people that keep this club moving.  Your new board, Barry, Keith, Pam & Nancy will 
continue to move the club forward.  I will still be here as the Past President on the board 
for 1 year. This “old gal” is not ready to call it quits and will see you at club events. 

Do not forget it is time to pay your dues for 2025. 

Have a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

JoAnn Rodriguez 

President 



 

 

WWTC Board Members  

P.O. Box 2597   

Taylor, MI 48180   

   

JoAnn Rodriguez, President   

 248-719-0160   

Joannbill801@comcast.net   
   
Barry Burnham, Vice President   

586-703-4435 
barry.burnham@me.com 
   

Nancy Seyfarth, Secretary   

nancylouseyfarth@gmail.com  
 

Elaine Roscoe, Treasurer eroscoe626@icloud.com  

Jim & Marie Brucker, Membership   

810-227-5379    

m.brucker@comcast.net   
  
Deb Jameyfield, Newsletter Editor  

debjohnson@accesstoledo.com 

 

George Roscoe, Activities Dir.   

groscoe@charter.net 

 Rick Carniga, Tech Advisor  

rickcharniga@gmail.com  

    

Dave Lau, Tech Advisor   

toomanycars@charter.net   

 

Advisor:  Larry Seyfarth 313-436-8327 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 Schedule of Events:  

Jan 27th Sat. – Flat Rock Model Train 

Feb 17th Sat. – Yankee Air Museum  

Mar – 7th Ypsilanti Warehouse 

Apr – 19th Fri. Motor City Solutions 

May 25th Sat. - Spring Dust Off  

June 8th Sat. – Jeff Bladow Car Collection 

July 14th Sun. – Annual Club Picnic 

Aug 11th - Pre-Dream Cruise 

Sept. 15th – All Thunderbird Day  

Oct 20th Sun. - Hines Park Cider Cruise  

Nov 9th – 2025 Planning Meeting  

Dec 8th – Annual Club Christmas Party  
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                                                         MEMBERSHIP FORM  

 
WWTC is a non-profit organization dedicated to the preservation, restoration, and enjoyment of all Thunderbirds.  

Name ____________________________________   Spouse ____________________________________  

 Address      

 City    

     

 

NEW: If you are a member of other Thunderbird Clubs, please provide us with those membership numbers:  
     VTCI (Vintage Thunderbird Club Interntl) #________      ITC (Interntl Thunderbird Club) #________      
     CTCI (Classic Thunderbird Club Interntl) #________      Other: name __________________, # ________  
  
PLEASE MAIL CHECK OR MONEY ORDER PAYABLE TO WWTC TO:  

Water Wonderland Thunderbird Club  
 P.O. Box 2597  Email Newsletter $25/member/year  

 Taylor, MI 48180  Mailed Newsletter $35/member/year  

  
WWTC was established in 1981 as a non-profit Michigan organization. We are also a local chapter of the Vintage Thunderbird Club 

International (VTCI) as well as a current chapter in International Thunderbird Club (ITC). WWTC is dedicated to the preservation, 

restoration, and enjoyment of all Thunderbird automobiles. Our members are from all walks of life sharing one common interest: the 

love of Thunderbirds.  

  

We publish a monthly newsletter full of interesting articles, technical tips, events and want ads for T-Bird enthusiasts. We meet 

monthly for a variety of social events and encourage participation by driving our Thunderbirds to the event - although you do not 

have to own a running Thunderbird to be a member.  

  

We welcome ALL years of T-Birds! Why not come join us? For more information, visit us at www.MichiganTbirds.org, or contact   
Membership Director Marie Brucker (email: m.brucker@comcast.net, phone 810-227-5379). We hope to see you soon!  

 

 

  

 

State/Province     Zip/Postal     

Member’s Birth Date   month/day)  (   

_
 

________________

 ________________   Spouse/partner ’s ____________________   

Email   Address         

Home   Phone      Cell   Phone   ___________________________

_____  
    

  
T-Bird     Style     Color     

T-Bird     Style     Color           

FOR OFFICE USE:   
  
Check   No.        Check   Amount       Check   Date       
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